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To: The Independent Chairmen 

From: The British Government Delegation 2 December 1996 

In response to your memorandum of 27 November the British Government 
delegation would like t o make the f ollowing points: 

2162 

• we believe it is vital that during the negotiations every 
participant should be able to raise any significant issue of 
concern to them and receive a fair hearing for those 
concerns. Rules 17 and 18 are relevant to this point; 

• it does seem to uS t however t that there is a distinction 
between the protection of this right and the question 
whether and if so when any issue thus raised should be put 
to a vote. The conduct of the negotiations is a matter for 
those involved in the negotiations and while there should be 
no unreasonable restriction on any participantts right to 
raise an issue t it is for the participants as a whole to 
determine - if necessary by sufficient consensus - whether 
and when it should be put to a vote; 

• the safeguard for all participants is that discussions can 
only proceed from one agenda item to the next by agreement; 
and that conclusions on each agenda item will need to be 
reached by agreement. Once the participants have decided to 
move towards the formal determination of any particular 
agenda item t each participant will be able to table its 
proposals, or amendments to others' proposals t and to have 
them voted upon as part of the process of reaching a 
determination on that issue; 



• 
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• accordingly we see no case for introducing the idea that a 
particular motion must be voted upon within a specific time 
limit. That would enable the proponents of any motion to 
dictate the talks agenda which would be inconsistent with 
the principle that the conduct of the negotiations are a 
matter for the participants as a whole; 

• any delay In putting a motion to the vote would not be a 
denial of any participant's rights. Each participant has 
full rights to express their concerns and receive a fair 
hearing for those concerns; and knows that they will be able 
to formulate their proposals and have them voted upon as and 
when the agenda item is brought to a determination; 

• as and when the talks participants agree to move to the 
determination of a particular issue any relevant 
proposition, amendment or motion should be considered and 
taken fully into account during any decision making process/ 
including any votes. The question of whether a particular 
proposition/ amendment or motion is relevant to the issue 
under consideration must be a matter for the Chairman to 
determine, if necessary with the advice of the Business 
Committee; 

• on the third point in your memorandum/ we take the view that 
these procedural issues should be for the Chairman to 
determine, taking account of the views of the Business 
Committee. 




